

September 2025

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends:

Psalm 121:1-2, "I will lift up mine eyes unto the hills, from whence cometh my help. My help cometh from the LORD, which made heaven and earth." We are so thankful for the privilege and strength to go and share the glorious Gospel! We are so grateful for your faithful support and prayers as we continue on this road that God has led us on.

Ministry Travels

We have been very busy this summer with travels from Missouri to Michigan, Kentucky, Tennessee, and Georgia. We will be in Tennessee, North Carolina, Georgia, and Maine in the next few months. We covet your prayers as we travel. Also, please be praying for open doors for our Church Helps ministry.

Family News

Karen's cardiac ablation went well. Help us pray that this will take care of the Afib problem. We were

able to make the trip to Kentucky after Karen's procedure. Praise the Lord!

Our car transmission had to be replaced recently and the Lord took care of that need through various love offerings. Also, we were needing to replace our deck on our house. Praise the Lord for Jason and the grandson's who have helped to do the work. We are thankful for His provisions for us and His blessings on our lives. Many times we don't mention different needs that come in our lives, but we wanted to share with you about how God takes cares of our every need.

Macedonia News

We would like to invite you to the 46th National Conference of Macedonia World Baptist Missions which will be held at Peoples Baptist Church in McDonough, Georgia, November 9-12, 2025. Pastor Thomas Satterfield and the church folks are preparing for a great week. There will be veteran missionaries and special speakers during the week. We hope that many of you can attend.

Thank you again for your faithful support and prayers. We do not take for granted your sacrificial giving to us. Thank you from the depths of our hearts. May the Lord richly bless you all.

In His Service,

Dean and Karen Hamly

Dean and Karen Hamby